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Members Present: Megan Bergen, Chris Lavach, Jason Harper, Michelle Brownlee, Cheryl Moran, Shawn 
Smith, Robin Metcalf, Stephanie Lau, Dan Reichard, David Gusler, Carey Yates, Marshall Henson, Jan Williams, 
Chuck McElroy, Gary Cotta, Eric Smith for Christy Stegman, Andy Wood for Rachel Rounds, Michelle Flynn, 
Alan Hargraves, Krista Shanafelt, Phil Smith 
 
Members Absent: Christy Stegman, Greg Ellison and Rachel Rounds; Stephanie Lau (after 12:00) 
 
Guests Attending:  Eldon James, Michael King, Karen Tefelski, Christopher Hicks,  Samantha Jennings, Sharon 
Harrup, Adair Jensen-Smith, Pam Goode, Phil Nussbaum, Matt O’Connell,  Heather Norton 
   
DRS Staff Attending: Kathy Hayfield, Cathy Staggs, Donna Bonessi, Dionca Coleman, Catherine Harrison, 
Jessica Stehle 
 
10:00 am – Full Committee Call to Order  Megan Bergen 

- Introductions 
- Review and approval of draft minutes from May 1, 2018 meeting. 

o Chuck McElroy suggested a change to the Minutes.   
 
Commissioners Remarks    Commissioner Hayfield 
The Commissioner reviewed the agenda specifically stating that she is looking for their input regarding how 
we move forward in implementing the new legislation and allocation of EES and LTESS dollars. She informed 
the group of the new budget that passed in the General Assembly on July 1. The budget included funds for 
Medicaid expansion and an increased budget for LTESS. 
 
All categories are still closed and we are hopeful that during the summer we can bring more participants off 
the waiting list. We do not foresee opening MSD any time soon. Commissioner Hayfield stated we have seen 
the cost per person increase statewide.  Providers expressed concerns with the time it takes participants to 
come off the waiting list and be served.  The Commissioner stated she would explore this issue.  
 
Customized Employment update    Donna Bonessi 
Donna stated that the last customized cohort begins tomorrow. There are a total of 7 and 5 are now complete. 
Funds from DBHDS are available to authorize discovery services. The rates are $2125 statewide and $2500 
NoVA. Donna will check to see if Fredericksburg will be included in the NoVA rates. Please provide feedback 
on the trainings to see if they are beneficial or needs to be improved. 
 
DARS/DBHDS MOU for Waiver Services    Donna Bonessi 
Donna reported that a fully executed MOU between DARS and DBHDS for waiver services has been approved. 
There are three main Components to the MOU 

1. If Category 1 is closed an individual can begin to receive services utilizing Medicaid waver without a 
referral to DARS.   

2. If someone is in delayed status with DARS and services have begun using Medicaid Waiver, they do 
not need to come back to DARS when taken off the waiting list.  

3. Funding can be braided between DARS and Waiver if the individual needs additional hours of service. 
Heather Norton and Donna Bonessi will be working to develop processes and FAQs to ensure information 
gets properly disseminated   
 
Pre-ETS update       Jessica Stehle 

 Pre-ETS is a set of services that: 
o Can be received with a PE or VR case as long as SWD 
o Vast majority start with a PE case 
o Reasons why apply for VR 



 DARS now has two case types: PE and VR 
o SWDs can receive Pre-ETS they need in either case type 

 Focus is on this school year in opening PE cases of younger SWDs so they can participate in the full 
continuum of services DARS provides and have ample opportunity to benefit from Pre-ETS 

 Shared examples of Pre-ETS and VR services and provided a handout detailing examples 
 Discussed application to the VR process is individualized based on student’s needs/service requests 
 About 50 DARS counselors provide Pre-ETS (some have dedicated PE caseloads and others have split 

PE and VR caseloads) 
 Other agency staff also help provide Pre-ETS, such as workforce specialists and AT specialists 
 WWRC providing Pre-ETS (e.g. PERT, PREP, Career Day) 
 CILs 
 CPID academies 
 Developing new services to meet students’ needs, such as general education in work incentives and 

career pathways (MAX) 
 Looking at other new services that would be beneficial to SWDs 
 S11001 -the temporary service we put in place for SWDs who would have used SAs for career 

exploration (not because they needed an assessment), ends Aug. 31. 
 RFP decisions should be finalized soon, at which point we’ll identify gaps and the plan to address 

them 
 Exploring participating in a peer mentor pilot with WINTAC- will have more details about this 

toward the end of the summer 
 Working cooperative agreements with the local school divisions for Pre-ETS and VR transition 

services- each local office has a draft of the agreement and will be meeting with their school divisions 
to finalize the agreement at the local level 

LTESS/EES FY 18 Statistics     Cathy Staggs 
Please see handouts 
 
LTESS/EES Legislation      Donna Bonessi/Catherine Harrison 
Donna discussed the new legislation and the impact on the current LTESS/EES program.   
 
There are 15 potential vendors that have been identified to receive LTESS funding.  
 
Recommendations from the committee: 
 
A motion was made to recommend that DARS continue the current methodology for allocating LTESS funds 
and the 3-year rolling average.  Robin Metcalf made the motion accept, Chuck McElroy seconded the motion; 
Committee voted 18- yes, 1-opposed, 2 absent 
 
A motion to recommend that DARS add all ESOs on the LTESS waiting list to LTESS in FY 19 and that once the 
waiting list for LTESS is cleared DARS will return to previous guidelines of adding new vendors.  Dan 
Reichard made the motion and Jason Harper seconded the motion; Committee voted 19 - yes, o-opposed, 2 
absent    
 
A motion to recommend was made that DARS adopt the same allocation methodology used in LTESS 
allocations for EES allocations.  Jan Williams made the motion to accept and Jason Harper seconded 
Committee voted 18 - yes, o-opposed, 1- abstain, 2 absent    
 
A motion to recommend that DARS add 15 new vendors to EES and give each new vendor an initial allocation 
of $15,000 for FY 19.  Chuck McElroy made the motion to accept and Cheryl Moran seconded the motion.  
Committee voted 19 - yes, o-opposed, 2 absent    
 
Commissioner Hayfield, who was present at the meeting, stated that she accepted all 4 recommendations 
made by the committee.  
 



Cathy Staggs will be conducting an analysis of the reserved funds to determine if the needs to reserve them 
still exists.  Cathy will identify clients whose services were terminated due to organizational closure and if the 
clients have sought additional services at this time.. 
 
LTESS/EES Workgroup      Catherine Harrison 
Catherine Harrison reviewed Item 329 of HB 5002 (2018 Special Session) as passed and enrolled by the 
General Assembly.  This budget amendment directs DARS to convene a workgroup of stakeholders to 
assess combining EES and LTESS programs and funding into one program.  The workgroup is to consist of, at 
a minimum, of one ESO representative from Goodwill Industries, APSE, vaACCESS and staff from House 
Appropriations, Senate Finance, and DPB.  A report on the workgroups recommendations is due by November 
1, 2018 to the Chairmen of House Appropriations and Senate Finance.   
 
DARS will be sending out letters to the presidents of the organizations identified in the language asking for 
their participation in the workgroup. If they are not a provider who receives LTESS or EES funds they can 
designate someone from their organization who is.  DARS Is also looking to add 2-3 representatives of 
employment service organizations that are not affiliated with any group identified in the language that also 
provide LTESS and or EES services.   DARS expects the workgroup will begin to meet as soon as possible in 
August. 
 
Funding Sub Committee Report:  
Canceled 
 
Public Policy Sub-Committee:  
Canceled 
 
Nominations Sub-Committee: 
Canceled 
 
Public Comment:   
Karen Tefelski stated that the budget language directing a workgroup to assess combining EES and LTESS 
was intended to have 1 representative of the organizations listed participate in the discussion due to history. 
She further stated that the intent was to have advocates who represent those organizations participate in the 
workgroup and not ESOs directly. 
 
Sharon Harrup asked that any handouts given to committee members be made available to the public. 
 
In response to some questions that were raised regarding the LTESS/EES workgroup, Eldon James stated that 
legislative staff had questions regarding why there were two funds. He further stated that the best option at 
the time was setting up a workgroup that included staff that deal with the budget, to provide additional 
education on the programs. 
 
Meeting Dates:  October 16th   
 
Meeting Adjourned:  1:10 p.m. 
  



 



 



 


